

7/13/17

Tel Linda Lewis

→ She asked if we've decided about re-issuing draft permit
→ She said she didn't know since she doesn't bid. it's not clear what is right
I said No final decision, but we are ^{to be made next on the permit}
thinking that it would perhaps make sense to
take more comment - but haven't gotten

May not begin/approval

- s the issue is being vetted
- I want to give them as much greenery as possible, so I'm telling her that
(seriously - I'd say ~~there's~~ no decision until we have a decision)

- She asked if closed-cycle policy is still part of the permit

- I said, if we take more comment it would still be on the table

(- She seemed unhappy about that)

- She said she appreciated what we could tell her
- She also asked for greenery ... because they are short of staff and will have to cancel vacations (she said people are jumping ship + retiring due to uncertainty) and will have to cancel vacations to deal w/ permits

- She said "if + issue this and then go on vacation, I will hunt you down" Then she said "I'm just kidding, I would never threaten my regulator." I said I was sure she was just kidding, and I laughed

- She also asked me if any bidders had contacted me and said they are not signed to do so. ~~She~~ I told her no one had contacted me, and as far as I know, none have contacted O&E, either
- She asked what I had her know of, and I said I had no idea.